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August 30, 2022 

Submitted via email to Priscilla.Lee@fcc.gov 
 
Marlene H. Dortch, Esq. 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
  Attention:  Digital Radio Notifications 
 

NOTE:  No Filing Fee Required 

Re: Notice of Termination of Digital Radio Operation 
Noncommercial Educational Station WSQA(FM), Hornell, NY (Fac. ID 81145) 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

On behalf of WSKG Public Telecommunications Council licensee of noncommercial 
educational radio station WSQA(FM), Hornell, New York, we hereby notify the Commission of 
the termination of the station’s HD digital radio broadcasting.  The licensee has ceased WSQA’s 
digital radio operation but otherwise continues to operate the station in accordance with its 
existing license. 

 
WSKG Public Telecommunications Council is a noncommercial educational licensee and 

it operates WSQA on a noncommercial educational basis.  This station is therefore exempt from 
FCC filing fee requirements pursuant to Section 1.1116 of the Commission’s Rules, and the 
facility is exempt from FCC regulatory fees, pursuant to Section 1.1162 of the Rules.  Should 
any questions arise concerning this matter, kindly contact this office. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
  Barry Persh 
 
Barry S. Persh 
Counsel for WSKG Public 
Telecommunications Council 

 
cc: Priscilla.Lee@fcc.gov 
 


